
MONTGOMERY TOWNSHIP SENIOR VOLUNTEER COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

May 13, 2009 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Montgomery Township Senior Volunteer Committee was held at 7:00 p.m., 
Wednesday, May 13, 2009 at the Montgomery Township Building.  The members of the Senior Volunteer Committee in 
attendance included Peg Azarian, Judith Fabian, Helen Haag, Richard Roller, Ralph Schurr and Kathryn Sletten.  Also 
present: Jeffrey McDonnell, Board of Supervisors Liaison, and Stacy Crandell, Public Information Coordinator.  
 
 
Call to Order: Chairman Ralph Schurr called the meeting to order at 7:01PM.   
 
Approval of Minutes:  Minutes were approved as submitted. 
 
Public Comment: None.   
 
New Business: 

Suggestions for Physical Activities:  The Committee gave many different ideas on new programs for seniors 
to be presented to the Recreation Office.  Here is the list of activities:  discover the worth of antiques, weight 
strength/stretching, walking program in the parks with nutritionist, cost-effective and healthy shopping, elder 
law, educating seniors on being green, flower arranging, and seasonable gardening.  The Committee also 
suggested a possible trip idea for the Flower Show.     
 

Old Business:   
      Senior Resource Guide:  The Committee approved the final version of the Senior Resource Guide.  Kathryn   
      made the suggestion to have links on the electronic version so it would link right to the section of the PDF that  
      they would like to review. 
 
      Senior Resource Center:  The Committee approved the Senior Resource Center.  Staff will advertise the  
      Senior Resource Center so the public is aware.   

 
Other Business: 
      Mature Living Expo- June 18th 10AM-4PM at Pine Crest Country Club: Staff made the Committee aware   
                  of the Senior Expo and that Township is considering having a table next year.  The Township will be attending  
                  so they can determine if we should attend next year.   

  
 
Adjournment:  There being no further business to come before the Senior Volunteer Committee, the meeting adjourned 
at 7:57p.m.  The group will meet next on June 10, 2009 at the Montgomery Township Building at 7:00pm. 


